7:30 Meeting opened with the Pledge to our Flag. Present: John J. Jones, chairman, and Katherine M. Ring.

Brian Brown Police Chief gave his weekly report. He also asked if the department heads should be present at the budget and warrant hearings on the 6th of February. Since the police department does have some warrant articles in this year, it would be best that he be present to explain to the public his reasons. He also agreed to call for a rep. from BC/BS to come in to speak to all the town employees.

Selectmen's meeting has been changed from March 5th to March 6th since there is a school board meeting at the Conval HIgh School and a vote will be taking place on the school budget. It was decided that the selectmen's meeting follow the meet the candidates get together in the Town hall. At this time there will be a public hearing on the budget and the warrant.

Selectmen hope that there is a good turn out at the Conval School Meeting on the 5th and again at the budget and warrant hearing on the 6th at the Antrim Town Hall.

It was decided that Lloyd should draft a letter to the School Bus Co. cautioning on the posted weight load on all bridges in the Town of Antrim. Lloyd will also be asked about the charge for the check list and just what is to be done with the money received for a check list.

Secretary to check when the town reports are due in. They must be out by Monday the 5th of the month. It was decided that the first two Town Reports be presented to the retiring Town Clerk, Martin Nichols and to the Retiring Treasurer, Edith Hill.

A check is to be made out for the insurance for the Town and the P.D purchase. No questions on the insurance. All vehicles to have a copy of the Record of insurance in vehicles.

Tomorrow being Election Day the Town Office will not be open.

Meeting adjourned at 9:30

ems

